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September 2014
Dear 5th Grade Families,


Welcome to our classroom! Welcome to 5th Grade!  We hope you’re looking forward to this year as much as we are.   

If you have concerns or questions of any kind please email either of us at any time.  If you would like to call, please contact the office at (248) 865-6620 and they will connect you to voice mail!  
Mrs. Roth’s email address is carrie.roth@wbsd.org
 Mrs. Arnoldi’s email is elise.arnoldi@wbsd.org
We welcome your messages, updates and questions!  

Please note that we enjoy preparing for the day and greeting our students before school and reconnecting with our families after school.  If you would like to schedule a time to meet with us, please call in advance so we can ensure you receive our undivided attention. ( 
Language Arts 

· All elementary classrooms concentrate on fiction and non-fiction reading. During the first few days of school we’ll be doing some warm up reading, assessments, and then move into some whole group reading and then alternate between small literature circles and whole group reading.  
· We will be continuing with Writer’s Workshop this year.  Students will work on narratives, essays, and research reports.  
· We will end the year with our Careers Project.  Students will be researching their futures.  They will be meeting with professionals, researching their careers and academic journeys, visiting universities and different work environments, and participating in goal setting activities.  This project will culminate in a research report.
· We’ll become better spellers by using the Rebecca Sitton spelling program.

Social Studies with Mrs.Roth

· Each student will receive a weekly magazine, Time for Kids, which helps keep us informed about the world. 
· Students are expected to do an oral presentation on a current event three times each year.  This is an at home assignment that will come home once every few months.
· We will be learning about United States history from 1620-1800’s.
Science with Mrs. Arnoldi

· The units we cover this year are Weather Forecasting, Variables, Ecosystems, and Earth Processes.
· We’ll be doing hands-on science experiments, and researching topics. If you have any expertise on these topics we’d be happy to have you help.

Math
· We use Everyday Math. There is a hardback student book, a reference book and a consumable journal. We’ll be working in this book every day. We will also be supplementing the book with other interesting activities and games.  Please visit the Everyday Math website for games, enrichments, extra practice, handouts, videos and much more!
· This year we’ll also be getting better at multiplication and division. We’ll be spending a lot of time memorizing the time’s tables, but each child will need help at home to accomplish this.

· Other math concepts include fractions, decimals, percents, time, place     

     value and open-ended problem solving.
ADDITIONAL IMPORTANT ITEMS

· Look in your child’s planner and AVID binder each night for all assignments.  The nightly planner is available every day on our classroom website as well!
· The homework will generally be reinforcement in math, reading, spelling, or projects in science, or social studies.

· If the homework is not done for some reason we require a note from a parent. The homework can then be completed the next day or at school.

· Every night students are expected to read, work on time’s tables and complete any work not finished at school.
· Birthday treats are welcome in our classroom, however, please keep them simple.  We would appreciate treats that are easy to pass out and easy to eat during the school day.  Please do not send cakes that need to be cut and served.  If your child would like to share their treat with both classes that is great but not expected.

Family Support

· If you’re able to help in the classroom, we hope you will sign up at Open House, or email us if you’d like to help! 

· There will be many opportunities for you to get involved. But even if work or other commitments keep you from coming into the school, your child will need help at home with reading, time’s tables, reports and other miscellaneous work. 

Miscellaneous

· We eat from 12:45-1:25.  Please make sure your child has water bottles and a healthy snack each day.

· Please keep a sweater or sweatshirt in your child’s locker at all times. The heat can be uneven in our room and having something extra to wear helps.

· AVID BINDERS will be an important part of your child’s organization this year. AVID stands for Advancement Via Independent Direction. Just like the other upper elementary students we will be keeping AVID Binders. Look for them to come home each night. This is a great way for students to stay organized and to set personal learning goals.

· Please label everything with your child’s first and last name.  Your child will thank you-and so will we!  There is a lost and found area located at the bottom of the stairwell, near the gym.

· Medications to be administered during school hours must be registered with the office.
· The MStep will be administered in April. Everything we do in school prepares us for this test, but we’ll also be focusing on particular test-taking skills.
·  Lottery Tickets and Gold Slips is a fun way to help encourage independence and cooperation in the classroom. Your child will tell you more about these.

· Please make sure that all lunch money or notes to the office is in an envelope with your child’s name on it, as well as the amount of money inside the envelope.

Specials
                      Roth’s Specials Schedule

Arnoldi’s Specials Schedule
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We believe that a good education takes parents, teacher, and student all working together. We are looking forward to working and sharing with you this year!  Our goal is to prepare your child from middle school….and beyond!  Here’s to an amazing year!
Sincerely,

Mrs. Carrie Roth and Mrs. Elise Arnoldi
5th Grade Teachers
Roosevelt Elementary School[image: image3.png]



